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Bloom where you are planted 
	

School Note 
Information for Parents – Update number 9 on COVID-19 

22 March 2020 

Dear Parents and Carers 

Please see attached a statement issued this afternoon from the Premier of Victoria Mr Daniel Andrews 
regarding the Victorian Government's latest position and response to COVID-19 which included bringing 
forward the start date for the school holidays to THIS COMING TUESDAY. 

The school will be open tomorrow, Monday 23 March 2020 as normal. 

We appreciate the heightened levels of concern and anxiety regarding the many impacts of the coronavirus 
pandemic. These thoughts and feelings are normal and understandable. We respect that you may choose 
to keep your child or children home tomorrow, Monday 23 March 2020. 

The Premier has stated that he will provide information about when schools will reopen either tomorrow or 
at a later date. 

Again, thank you for your continued support as we work together to keep our students safe. I will continue 
to keep you updated. 

 

Kind regards 
John Rudd | Principal | john.rudd@sfoakpark.catholic.edu.au 

 



 

Media contact: xxx 

Sunday, 22 March 2020 

STATEMENT FROM THE PREMIER 

I will inform National Cabinet tonight that Victoria will proceed over the next 48 hours to implement a shutdown 
of all non-essential activity across our state to combat the spread of Coronavirus. 

This is not something that we do lightly, but it’s clear that if we don’t take this step, more Victorians will contract 
coronavirus, our hospitals will be overwhelmed and more Victorians will die. 

Victorians will still be able to go to the supermarket, the bank, the pharmacy and other essential stores, like 
petrol stations and convenience stores. Freight, logisitics and home delivery are also considered essential and will 
remain open. 

I will also inform National Cabinet that school holidays will be brought forward in Victoria, starting on Tuesday 24 
March.  

All measures to be implemented by Victoria are consistent with the health advice provided by the Victorian Chief 
Health Officer. 

The decision whether to re-open schools after the Term 1 holidays will likewise be determined following advice 
from the Chief Health Officer.  

I will have more to say on these measures tomorrow morning.  

 


